
Act Now; AFPAAA-SAF/PA
Luncheon September 16

By-laws Change Welcomes
B a n d s men To Asso c i ati o n

The annual Air Force Public
Affairs Alumni Association-
SAF/PA luncheon during the
Air Force Association
convention at the Sheraton
Washington Hotel in D. C.
will be on September 16.

After lunch. SAF/PA
Director Brigadier General
Ron Sconyers, will provide
an update on public affairs
activities.

Special E,rents Chairrnan
Don Brownlee will ensure
that all reservations he
receives by September 3 will
be hand carried to SAF/PA
ttl meet the hotel's deadline.

Payments by check of $26

for each person attending
must accompany the
reservation. Neither phone
reservations nor payment at
the door will be accepted.
Reservations, including the
member's name and phone
number, the name of guests,
and a check made out to 'PA
Alurnni Fund' should be sent
to:

Don Brownlee
4,104 Cotuit Circle

Waldorf. MD 20601
The reception and luncheon
will be held in a new selting
this year. the Americus
Restaurant on the lobby level
across fiom the hotel gifl shop.

Several of the Association's
Board of Directors looked at
the new Air Force Public
Affairs coin and agreed 'we
should include the Bandsmen
in our membership.'

They all recognized the
contributions of Air Force
bands to comrnunity relations
etforrs. They remembered the
many times abandhad helped
thern tuln a batl situation into
a plus fbr the Air Force.

The result n as a motion at
the next Board meeting to
amend the Association's by-
laws so Bandsmen could
become members. It passed
unanimously.

Bandsmen are eligible to
join in the same status as past
and present members of the
Pu b lic Affairs and
Broadcasting communities.
If they have retired or
separated fiom the active Air
Force. the Air Force Reserve
or National Guard, they are
eligible for full membership.
includiug having voting
ri-ehts at the Annual
N,lembership Meeting. Those
currently serving are eligible
for Associate Membership.

Bandsmen can join the
Association by completing
and returning the enrollment
fbrm on page 2.
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'97 Annual Meeting Site ls LasVegas During Air Force's
50th Annivercary Fete; Registration Package Coming
"The Air Force and the Air
Force Association have
poole d their resources fbr the
-5Oth Anniverary ol the Air
Force. We cor-rldn't possibly
of-ltr a better program. So.
we'll hold our '97 Annual
Membership Meeting with
them April 22-2(t in Las
Vegas" said Dave Shea.

Dave. who is the Annual
Meeting Chairnren. is
u orking with Association
members, including Al
Eakle, John Gura, and Denny
Weddle to block hotel rooms
for the Associatior-r.

A detailed package
explaining all activities and
costs will be in the mail in

October. "Our members will
fleed to make reservations for
the activities and the hotel
sclon alier they receive the
inlolmation to ar oid price
inercuses that nill go intrl
effbct on February 15. We
intend to handle our meeting
and the -50th Anniversary
registration for our members.
Hotel reservations will be up
to them." Dave said.

There will be air shows
with up to seven aerial
demonstrati on teams at Nellis
AFB, a special show,
receptions, exhibits filling the
convention center - including
our own Association booth.
and an AFA symposium.

Top Winner - Nancy Whitaker was congratulated by Mike McRaney
after her name was drawn for a framed, limited edition print ol the
C-17 signed by artist Keith Ferris and valued at $500. lt was
donated by Bob Carroll and Pratt & Whitney and was among more
than 150 gifts drawn for at lunch, dinner, and the business session
of the Annual Meeting.
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Bertha's Blast Doesn't
Deter Annual Meeti ng Fun

Eclwin Dor.rgherty. whcr
directed the Ll. S. Air Force
Drurn and Bugle Corps in the
early 19-50s and retired as a
Captain in I961. died of
canccr ut his home irt
Accokeek. Maryland, May 25.

Dou-therty was fi'ot.n Port
Byron. Nerv York. He studied
at the Ernest William School
of Music in Brooklyn tind
graduated from Mansfield
University in Pennsylvania.
His instrurnent was the tr"rba.

Hc entered nri I itary servict'
as an infantryman in 194 l.
By 1911.1 he was a mernber o1'
the Army Air Corps Band.

He led the Drun-r and Bugle
Corp: irt perl'olmances in

Edwin L. Dougherty
Europe. Asia. and the United
States. He was at Andrews
AFB in the late 1950s and
directed a nur-nber of other
bands prior to his retirement.

Dotrgherty was a mttsic
teacher at Accokeek's
Eugene Burroughs Junior
High School tor l-5 years and
he was a part-time instructor
at several other schools in
Prince George' s Cor-rnty.
Maryland, tbr the next five
years. He lived in Melbourne.
Florida. from 198,1 until this
year.

He is survived by a brother
and a sister, tlve children,
and nine grandchildren.

With 123 rnenrbers. spouscs.
lurtd gue:t: lre\crtt. hLrrricltnc
Bertha didn't have a chancc:
the Associntion's 3rd Annual
Me rnbership meetitt-t was the
best yet.

A blend of past attcndees
and first timers - Katie Cutler.
Ralph Evans. Mark Gihnan.
and George Weiss to name a
fe w. overwh eltned the
Radisson Hotel's lounge
Thur':day night. ples:ittg
clcrks and rnanagemettt staff
into service to slake the thirst
of the crowd. Tclm Halbert
came from Germany. Bill
Mack fiom Alaska. and Lou
Torraca l'rom Hawaii. Matt
Lipartiti, 81. was the oldest
member present.

The Association's'Brain
Trust,' working closely with

Air Combat Command's PA
staff, was ready for any
scenario. On Thursday,as
Bertha approached, it put
together eight contingency
plans. As it turned out, the
only concessions to Bertha
were the cancellation of the
F- 15 demo and shifting lunch
from the O'Club to the hotel.

Honchoed by Jim Hart, gift
drawings at lunch and dinner
Friday, and after Saturday's
business meeting, were abig
hit. No rolls pelted Mike
McRaney, but Ron Rand was
showered with napkins after
Friday's dinner. The
evening's highlight was a
superb performance by
ACC's Heritage Band of
America Blue Horizon
ensemble.

Namer Date:

Home Address: Phone:(_) Membership
EnrollmenUUpdateCity: State: _ ZIP:

Business Name Phone: (-)
Business Address: e-mail:

City: State: _ ZIP

My fax number D at home O at work is: (-)
Send AF Public Affairs Alumni Association correspondence to: D my home 0 my business

I am O currently retired fl part of the active duty, guard, or reserve force.

The lasUcurrent Air Force Public Affairs/Broadcasting Service/Band position I held/hold was/is:

-Public Attairs-
lumni Assocaation--A=E

At (base): My grade/rank then/now was/is:

I retired/separated/transferred from the Air Force in the grade/rank of 

- 

in

l'm enclosing a check payable to AF Public Affairs Alumni Association for:
O $ SOO - Liletime Membership - if you prefer, payable in four $75 installments
D $ 25 - l-year Full Membership (retired/separated people)
O $ SO - 3-year Full Membership (retired/separated people)
O $ 10 - l-year active duty Associate Membership (including Guard & Reserve)
D $ 20 - 3-year active duty Associate Membership (including Guard & Reserve)

That was in (month & year):

Mail To
Air Force Public Affairs Alumni

Association
P. O. Box 540
Fairfax, VA 22030-0540
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From The Chairman's Pen
From July llth to l3th Hurricane "Bertha" did her best to blow us away at our 3rd Annual
Membership Meeting, but it took more than a storm to keep the 100 plus present from enjoying
our "Happening In Hampton."

Itwasahugesuccessasevidencedbythenoise,laughter,comments.discussions.and war
stories that were flowing throughout the event. And that environment in great part is
attributable to the support we got from Air Combat Command, the Radisson Hotel
Staff, and the generous contributions of corporations that were clearly evident at
virtually every event during the three days we met.

Actually the weather wasn't all that bad. except for Friday, when it rained - as expected - and the wind blew
- also expected - and the attendees' spirit and detennination to stay with the program mnde it all worth while.
The hotel and its bar were extremely pleased we decided r?or to cancel. Special 'Hurricane ' drinks flowed
ulong with the usual lies. jokes - some er,'en funny - memories. and sor.ne sericlus djscussions.

Colonels Ron Rand and Mike Perini, Major Frank SrrTolinsky. ancl the ACC/PA staff did themselves proud
r.l ith their Lrnfailing slrpport despite weather relatecl schedule changes. The cornrnents of General Richiird
Hawley. Commander of ACC. were very enlightening, especially his views on the growing importance of
pr-rblic atfairs as a "core mission." He met the toLrgh questions we asked with direct and candid answers.
Colonel Mike Gallagher gave us an inside view of the JCS Chairman's Public Affairs operation and a very
interesting discussion took place on the recent "60 Minutes" segment f'eaturing F-16 pilots speaking their
views in Saudi Arabia.

Rob Elsass and his on-site sLrpport staff of Jim Caldwell. Donna Christian, and John Peters. plus Pete
Alexanclrakos. Neil Buttimer. Jim Hart, Alice Price. Dave Smith. Dave Shea. and John Terino deserve many.
rnany thanks fbr their perseverance and flexibility. They tlawlessly handled the f'ew cancellations we
rece ived before the hurricane came right over Harnpton Friday night.

Special thanks go again to Jim Hart and PtrnEnergy Corp for hosting the Friday reception and fbr his
outstanding work in arralging over $2000 in corporate support and nearly 150 outstanding gifis that were
given away during the meeting. They made for some extraordinary fun and a high quality progranr.

For those who were in Hampton we say "Thanks firr coming and contributing to the success." For those who
r.vere unable to make it. you missed a good and important event and now is the time to plan for Las Vegas
in April 1997, when we willjoin in the 50th Anniversarry celebration of the United States Air Force. This is
one you won't want to miss - some of the details are on the fiont parge and more details, including early
registration infbrmation. will be in the mail soon.

There are still rnany retired and separated fbrrner Public Aftairs and Broadciisting folks out there who haven't
.loinecl Lls yet. so keep the recruiting eftort going. Brigadier General Ron Sconyers, SAF/PA Director has
reemphasized the irnportance of the AFPAAA - see his letter on p. 4 - and we look lorward to a stll)ngel'active
duty associate member group. As announced at the annual meeting, retired, separated. and active duty USAF
Band members are now eligible for membership and we'll be directing our recruiting efforts in their direction.
too. Welcome Band Mernbers.

The Association is still growing, taking on new activities. planning and conducting better Annual
Membership Meetings, and is fortunate to have a very supportive membership. Thanks to each member for
making it happen.

-MikcMcfomey

AF Public Affairs Alumni Association News & Notes is a published by the A r Force Public Affairs Alumni Association, all rights reserved. I\/ichael P.
l\4cRaney, Chairman of the Board and Presidentt John G. Terino,Secretary and Communications Chairman. Printing and mailing courtesy ol Jim W. Hart and
PanEnergy Corp. Correspondence may be sent to Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Associalion, P. O. Box 540, Fair{ax, VA 22030-0540.
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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORGE
WASHINGTON, DC

OfEce of the Seoetary Jt[_ I I t996

Dear Fellow Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association Member!

It's indeed a pleasure to be includd once again, as part of the AFPAAA aonual meeting.
I'm looking forwad to renewing a lot of friendships as well as to making many new ones. A lot
has happened since ou last get together in Colorado and ['m looking forward to hearing about
the progress you've made on your on-going projects as well as the opportunity to b,ring you up to
speed on what we've been doing.

Since the association begaq the relationship between AI?PAuq\A and the PA commurity
has flourished. What the association has accomplished has been monumental for a truly
fledgling organization. I'd like to point out just a couple of your many successes.

As you may know, the highlight of ou public atrain calendar each year is the annual
worldwide PA conference. Two yeanr ago, we asked you to sponsor our top aunard, the "best of
the best", recognizing the top public affairs practitioner for the year. You came through with an
elegant award, on pennanent display in SAF/PA.

This year, the highlight of our conference was the uavsiling of the Public Affairs coin,
symbolic of our commitnent to excellence in all we do. We asked your help in getting the PA
coin offthe ground. Again, you came through helping with the initial production of the coin
President Mike MdRaney was on stage to personally present beautifully lasdnaed coins to all of
our awardees, with the inscription "Sponsored by the AF Public Alfairs filrrmni Association" on
each one.

We've already had a number of 'tiger teams' meet this year to discuss a variety of career
field issues. Once again,I'm confident we'll be coming to you for your support. And, somehow,
I know you all will be there to lend a hand. It's this kind of relationship that makes our
partnership so strong, active duty members working hand-in-hand with alumd members. That's
ufuat we're all about! I'm graieful for the support you've provided us, and I'm even more
pleased that you gracionsly include us as part of your team. BuL most of all, thanl( you for your
continuing dedication and srpport to Air Force Public Affairs. Agairu I apprcciate the invitation
to be here this week.

Sincerely

RONALD T.
Brigadier General, USAF
Director of Public Affairs

4



Minutes - Third Annual Membership Meeting
Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association
General - The Third Annual Membership Meeting of the AirForce
Public Affairs Alumni Association was called to order at 9 AM on
Saturday. July 13. 1996, at the Radisson Hotel, Hampton, Virginia,
by the Association's President and Chairman of the Board of
Directors. Mike McRaney.

Quorum - Secretary John Terino reported that the more than 70 full
men-ibers attending the n'reeting rnet the quorum requirement and
the rneeting could proceed.

Remembrance of Deceased - Mike McRaney asked all present to
remember those of the Public Affairs. Broadcasting. and Band
communities who had passed away during the preceding year.
including Tom Coleman, Nlike DeStephanis. Lee Hogan. George
Howarcl, Helen McCarthy. Jack Newman, George Schenkein, Pete
Sloan. and Bob Zehring. Ben Scarpero suggested that we allow a
t'eu' minutes 1or members who wished to say a few words about
fl'iends no 1on-ter with us to stand up and address the group. Mike
said the Boarcl rvould takc his sug-gestion under consideration.

Finances Treasurer Pete Alexandrakos presented the tinancial
report fronr May 31, 1995 throLrgh June 31, 1996 (Annual Meeting
to Annual Meeting). exclusive oi the 1996 Annual Membership
Nleeting. The period began with 530,310.66 and ended with a

S33.536.97 balance of funds. Membership dues receipts fbr this
year were $9,090. down from the $25,000 collected in the 1994-95
vear. Investment ir.rcome increased to S 1.470 as did donations to the
Oral History program, which totaied $1.950.

He pointed out that our expenses would have been rnany thclusands
of doliars higher if Jirn Hart and PanEnergy had not picked up the
cost for our printing and mailings dui'ing the 1 ear. In iitldition, rlany
more thousands ofdol lars were saved by the donation of services by
Board members. ofllcers. committee chairs. and volunteers.

The budget year runs from October 1 through September 30 to
coincide with our accounting year for tax purposes. Pete reported
the budget is on target. Income is a little ahead of forecast and
expenditures are where they should be; if that continues we will end
the year with a surplus.

We are in good financial shape ri_rht r.row. lind thin-es look pretty
good for the irnrnediate future. Next y,ear a big incorne source will
be renewal of three-year n.rernberships - there are I 77 who joined in
199.1. We also have good incorne potential fiom more than 100 one-
year rnembels up fbr renewal. The lerst trvo years. one-year mernbers
have rcnewed at about an 82c/o-85c/o ratc. Assuming an 80% renewal
rate for tl.re three- and one-year mentbers in 1991 , rve will have
income of about $8,000. Moderately successful r'ecruiting and
upgrades fiom one-year to three-year mernberships and to Lifetime
N{emberships would provide additional incorne.

Our investments are in CDs with rates riinging liom -5.257c to 5.87c.
We will continue to seek the best rates available. We are pleased
with the donations to the Oral History Program and as more histories
become available we look for donations to increase.

Saturday, July 13, 1996
Radisson Hotel

Hampton, Virginia
Jim Hart's work as Development Committee Chairman has resulted
in donations fiom a number of companies. including those of
Association members. For this meeting. donations total 52,100.

We have enough reserves to get Lls through one year when the
donated services we have now are no longer available. The long
term challenge is to have a revenue base that can support our
programs on a contir.ruing annual basis. We are working on that.

Membership - Membership Chainnan Neil Buttimer said the
n.rajor tasks were keeping the data base current. getting rnernbership
certificates out. and the directory. Current membership is -575.

Neil stressed that, in addition to letirees, we need to -uet more people
fiorn the active Air Force. and that the Association's members are
its recruiters. The soon-to-be published Tips for Trutsition booklet
should help in comrnunicating the usefulness of the Association to
potential rrembers. The just passed amcndrncnt to the by-laws that
adds Banclsme n to the Association should produce more members.
Our membership drive producecl three rn,inners of Oral Histories -
Chuck Lucas, Jack Rose. and Roy Whittor.r.

Neil encouraged prompt rnembership renewal to sa\re the costs of
multiple mailings and the tirne involved in following-up. Aiso,
members need to keep their directory listings current. Neil asked fbr
volunteers to fbrm a 'rnarketing team' that would produce and
execute ideas firr recruiting new members.

Election - John Ohlsen and Sam Lessey counted the Board of
Directors Election ballots. Mike McRaney reported that Pete
Alexandrakos. Alice Price. John Terino. and he were reelected to the
Board. John Gura was newly elected. replacing Chuck Davis.

Oral History Program - Johr.r Gura said 33 interviews were done.
17 have been published. and the rest are in various stages of
production. Cost oftranscription (30-60 pages each) averages about
$180. Production costs of the 20 copies that are done to meet
distribution requirements is between $90 and $2-50. The Oral
Histories are being sent to the AirForce Academy Library, DINFOS,
the Air Force History Program. Air Folce Association's Aerospacc
Education Foundation. SAF/PA. PRSA Research Library. the
Universitl, of Florida at Gainsville, tl.re University of Texas at
Austin, Boston Univelsity. Purdue, iind San Diego State University.
Basecl on talks with Ron Sconyers and Ron Rand. we expect a
request fbl copies for the rnajor comrnands. John asked for
suggestions fbr people to be inten,iewed. As a tax-exempt veterans
organization. donations can be made in any amount specifically to
the Oral History Program or to the Association in general.

Katie Cutlerpointed out that all those interviewed to-date were male
and asked if we intencled to interview nny womerl so there would be
some role models in the colle ction. John Gura siiid that we hacl.jr-rst
completed Alice Price and that we would do others the opportunities
presented themselves.

-
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commander as quickly as possible to show our commitment and to
aid recruiting. John Gulick suggested we put the availability of the
histories on the World Wide Web via the SAF/PA site. John Terino
said there may be a potential problem in doing that because it would
show favoritism to our organization. The issue will be explored with
SAF/PA.

Award Program - Mike McRaney said the Association had
responded to an emergency request for funds to get the PA Coin
project started. The 'Best of the Best' program is going real well.

SAF/PA Coordination - Mike McRaney reported that it is going
very well at all levels and that a lot ofthe kinks had been ironed out
during the past year as was testified to by General Sconyers in his
luncheon remarks yesterday.

N{embership Survey - Mike McRaney reportecl that the rnernbership
sLlrvey discussed at last year's meeting had bccn contpleted thanks
to the assistance of Jim Hart ar.rd PanE,nergy Corp. The results have
been Lrsed by the board to guide it in its work.

'fips for Transition Booklet - Responding to the survey. Boarcl
rnember Kathy McCollorn had put together a 'Tips lor Transition'
booklet that will be published shortly for members use. It will also
be sold. The booklet contains the experiences of rnany of the
rnernbers and their contributions are appreciated.

Civilian Award - Jack Rose proposed that the Association establish
a Gladys Wise Mernorial Award for the outstanding civilian in
Public Aflairs that would not contlict with the 'Best of the Besr.'
saying it could be on a secclndary level and l.re would help fund it.
Several merlbers voiced agreelnent. Jerry Dalton said we should
check with SAF/PA befbre we do anything. John Terino said there
were a lot of prominent civilians who the award conld be named
afier but SAF/PA would ha',,e to O.K. it and do the selection. Mike
NlcRaney said the Board would ct'rtsider the proposal and report
huck to the rnerrrher:hip.

Best of the Best Recipient at Annual Membership Meeting - Gil
Whiteman suggested the winner be invited to the annual meeting at
Association expense. Mike McRaney siiid that issue had been under'
discussion and the Board u''as still wrestlins with it.

Web Site - Don Brownlee said his investigation of a page for the
Association was inconclusive and the benefits to be derived
questionable. He will continue to explore it.

Regional Activities - Mike McRaney said chapters and regions
had been discussed extensively by the Board and it concluded that
chapters wouldn't work but regional activities probably would
work, if there were volunteers to take on the task. The Association
would provide lists of names and addresses, labels, and perhaps a
little money now and then. Regions could be Los Angeles, San
Antonio, Colorado Springs, etc., but someone has to step up and do
the work in each area because the Board has a full plate. Gil Billings
asked what the regions would do. Mike said that was up to the people
in the region; to date, the interest was high but the number of
volunteers was not commensurate with the interest. Ralph Evans
said this could be a means to help the active force in an area. Mike
asked for those who wanted to take on the task to let the Board know.
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Appreciation - Mike expressed his appreciation to the corporate
sponsors and those who donated gifts. He asked if we should
continue those efforts and the sense ofthose present was we should.
He thanked Rob Elsass, Jim Caldwell, Donna Christian, John Peters
and Ron Rand and his staff for their support in organizing and
running the meeting. Mike asked for feedback from the members to
make it belter next year.

AnnualMeeting-MikeMcRaney announced that the Association's
1997 Annual Membership Meeting would be in Las Vegas in
conjunction with the AirForce/Air Force Association celebration of
the 50th Anniversary of the Air Force, April 22-26.Dave Shea said
we will have a display booth in the Convention Center; a business
meeting in conjunction with abrunch, lunch, or dinner; we will have
rooms in a hotel; members will be encouraged to take part in the
celebration events; and early registration is important to avoid
increased prices - details will be provided as ourplans are completed.
More than three-quarters of the members present indicated they
were planning to attend the celebration

Adjournment - With no other business to conduct the meeting was
adjourned and the drawing for gifts began.

John G. Terino
Secretary

Actions On Members'
1995 Meeting Suggestions

Suggestion - Obtain corporate sponsorships
for Annual Membership Meeting.

Action - Done. More than $2000 raised
for'96 Meeting & 150 plus gifts donated.

Suggestion - Emphasize tax benefits of
donations to the Association

Action - More than $1900 donated to
Oral History Program in past year.

Suggestion - Create World Wide Web
Association page.

resources.
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The'brain trusl'plots
Bertha's path.

Alice had some
'French art'
postcards.

On-Site Chairman
Rob Elsass did
yeoman work.

"l have no more umbrellas
or Terino thermometers."

Why are these men smiling?

"Mike, can you believe we once
worked tor these guys!"
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Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association (August 1996 Supplement)

New Listings

Grace Blancett
CMSgt

Retired: 1987
Home: 5584 April Journey

Columbia, MD 21044
Phone: (410) 730-1345

Rosemary Brady

Retired
Home:

Phone:

Phone:
Business

Phone
Fax:

Civilian
1970
303 Carriage Drive
Staunton, V A 24401-9042
(s40) 886-5057

Wayne Crumley
ClVSgt

Retired: 1978
Home: 610 South Bellevue Blvd.

Bellevue, NE 68005
Phone: (402) 292-8727
Business: TEAtt/(Training, Evlauation

& Audits of the tVlidlands
1 02 Lafayette Lane
Bellevue, NE 68005

Phone: (402) 291-1869
Fax: (402) 291-7897

Mike Davis

Home:

It/Sgt
Associate
4310 Broadway Street
lndianapolis, lN 46205
(317) 283-4360
I ndianapolis Star-News
307 North Pennsylvania St.
P. O. Box 145
lndianapolis, lN 46206-01 45
(317) 66e-e418
(317) 633-1038

Steven J. Dry
SIVSgt
Associate

Home: 367 Helm Avenue
Langley AFB, VA 23665

Phone: (757) 766-2936
Business: HQ ACC/PAR

1 15 Thompson St. Suite 21 1

Langley AFB, VA 23665-
1 987

Phone: (757) 764-5996
(757) 764-4941

Gary W. Emmons
Col

Retired: 1994
Home: 5710 63rd Avenue W

University Place, WA 93467-
4906

Phone: (206) 566-1619
Business: Prosser Piano & Organ Co.

7002 Tacoma Mall Blvd.
Tacoma, WA 98409

Phone: (206) 472-8889
Fax: (206) 566-1619

Art Futch
Stt/Sgt
Associate

Home: 98-500 Koauka Loop #64
Alea, Hl 98701

Business: HO PACAF/PAR
25 E Street Suite l-1068
Hickam AFB, Hl 96853-5496

Phone: (808) 449-9521

Jon R. Hanson

Home:

SSgt
Associate
3008 B Oak Street. S. W.
lVlcChord AFB, WA 98439
(206) e84-12es
62AW/PA
100 [/ain Street Suite l050
lr4cChord AFB. WA 98438-
1 109
(206) 984-5637
(206) 984-5025

J. B. Kump
Lt Col

Retired: 1989
Home: 3635 lVliriam Drive

Titusville, F|32796
Phone: (407) 267-9692
Business: Congressman Dave Weldon
Phone: (407) 632-1776
Fax: (407) 639-8595

Larry C. Manning
SMSgt

Retired: 1964
Home: 4544 Lakecrest Place

Sarasota, FL34233
Phone: (941) 377-5006

Phone: (21O) 652-2208
(21O) 652-2027

Phone:
Business

Phone
Fax:

Fax
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Donna Pastor
Lt COI
Associate

Home: 15206 Emory Courl
Bowie, tVD 20716

Phone: (310) 390-3174
Business: Deputy Director of Plans

OASD/PA
1400 Defense Pentagon
washington, DC 20301 -1 400

Phone: (703) 693-1074

Lyle !-. 'Pat" Paulson
Ir/Sgt

Retired: 1984
Home: Box 466

Glenndale, IVD 20769
Phone: (703) 354-2316
Business: Cortez lll

Code 239-Goddard Space
Center
Greenbelt. l./rD 20771

Phone: (301 ) 286-6804
Fax: (301) 286-1774

John W. Plantikow
Lt Col

Retired; 1974
Home: 1326 Greenlield Drive #409

Tampa, FL 33624

Jamie Roach
Major
Associate
1201 Braddock Place #709
Alexandria, V422314
Office of Public Affairs
National Affairs Division
SAF/PAN
Office of the Secretary of the
Air Force
1690 Air Force Pentagon
Washington, DC 20330-1 690
(703) 697-5830
(703) 614-7s86

Sherie L. Sams

Home:

Senior Airman
Associate
735 sth Street Box 2441
McChord AFB, WA 98438-
1 134
(206) 984-7298
62AWPA
100 Main Street Suite 1050
McChord AFB, WA 98438-
1109
(206) 984-s637
(206) 984-5025

Home:

Business

Phone:
Fax:

Phone:
Business:

Phone:
Fax:
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August W. 'Bill' Schell, Jr.
Major

Retired: 1978
Home: 403 Grayslake Way

Aberdeen, tUD 21001
Phone: (410) 273-6610

Nicholas Stam

Retired
Home:

Phone:
Business

Phone:

Ernie Stepp

Retired
Home:

Phone:
Business

Phone:

Captain
1 953
1381 North Birchnell Avenue
San Dimas, CA 91773-1003
(81s) 335-4650
Optimum Realty Services
631 East Arrow Highway
Suite O
Glendora, CA 91740
(813) 963-9491
(813) 963-3798

Lt Col
1 991
1 105 Arlena Drive
Arlington, fX76012
(817) 46e-8203
OES Services
P. O. Box 120042
Arlington, Tx76012
(817) 469-8530

Vincent R. Tocci
Lt Col

Retired: 1979
Home: 6133 Redwood Lane

Alexandria, VA2231O
Phone: (817) 469-8530

Krist Vasilo
Major

Retired: 1994
Home: 1 137 South Spring Avenue

LaGrange, lL 60525
Phone: (708) 352-1220
Business: ROTC Business Academy

4747 Union
Chicago, lL 60609

Phone: (312) 535-1997
Fax: (312) 535-1999

I

Janis R. Witt
(Lifetime Member)

Lt Col
Associate

Home: PSC 813 Box 132
FPO AE 09620

Phone: 39-81-721-2437
Busienss: Chief, Media Branch

Allied Forces Southern
Europe (AFSOUTH)
PSC 813 Box 132
FPO AE 09620

Phone: 39-81-721-2437
Fax: 39-81-721-2973

lrv Zitt
Lt Col
1973
3719 Prosperity Avenue
Fairfax, VA22031
(703) 280-5637

Temple H. Black

Retired:
Home:

Phone:

Business:

Phone:

Don Burggrabe

Retired
Home:

Phone

Lt Col
Associate
lVledia Advisor
UNTAES
Operation Joint Endeavour
APO AE 09779
01 1-385-1-180-01 1 ext 153-
6123

Col
1 980
7397 Goose Meadows Way
Roseville, C495747
(916\ 777-5748

Katie Cutler
(Lifetime Member)

Col
Associate

Home: 339 Saclan Terrace
Clayton, CA 94517

Phone: (51O) 672-4254
Business: Senior Vice President

Corporate Comm u nications
Crown Vantage
300 Lakeside Drive
Room 1461
Oakland, CA 94612-3592
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Arthur C.

Retired
Home:

Phone:
Business

Phone

Phone:
E-tr/ail:

Home:

Business:

Phone:
Fax:
E-ti/ail:

Mike Gannon
Lt Col

Retired: 1995
Home: 10020 Cotton Farm Road

Fairfax, V422032
Phone: (703) 323-0148
Business: AmericanForceslnformation

Service
601 North Fairfax
Alexandria, V422314

Phone: (7O3) 428-O7Oo

Jamie Key

Home

Lt
Associate
2501 Wickershay Lane
#1913
Austin, TX78741
(512) 447-3416
jkey@tpoint.net

Ben Langer
CMSgt

Retired: 1990
Home: 13607 Dairy Lou Court

Herndon, VA22071-3342
Phone: (703)709-5622
Business: Public Affairs Office

U. S. Dpartment of
Transportation
400 Seventh Street, S. W
Washington, DC 20590

Phone: (202) 366-5574
Fax: (202( 366-5583

Theresa

'Art' Forster, Jr.
Col
1 996
122 Pittsford Way
New Providence, NJ 07974
(908) 665-1433
Senior Managing Director
Hill & Knowlton, lnc.
466 Lexington Avenue
New York, NY 10017
(212) 885-0442

Lengenfelder
Captain
Associate
818 Calle Verde SE
Albuquerque, NM 87123-
5644
AFOTEC/PA
8500 Gibson Boulevard SE
Kirtland AFB, NM 87117-
5558
(505) 846-5215
(505) 846 5201
Lengenfelt@ p1 .afotec.af .mil
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Phone:
Business:

Phone:
Fax:
E-tr/ail:

Lawrence L. McCracken
(Lifetime Founder)

Lt Col
Retired: 1986
Home; 1822 Horseshoe Ridge Road

Chesterfield, MO 63005
Phone: (314) 537-1965
Business: Vice President, Corporate

Communications
McDonnell Douglas
Corporation
Mailcode 1001 195
P. O. Box 516
St. Louis, MO 63166-0516

Phone: (314) 233-8957
Fax: (314) s37-5554

Edmund Memi

Home

It/ajor
Associate
PSC B0 Box 17578
APO AP 96367-7578
098-939-2712
18th WingiPA
Kadena AB
Unit 5141 Box 30
APO AP 96368-51 41
01 1-81 -6117-34-4502
01 1-81-61 17-34-2344
memie @ emh.kadena.af .m il

John L. Milton
Col

Retired: 1974
Home: 4038 41st Street N.

Arlington, VA22207'
Phone: (703) 536-8913
Business: N/errilLynch

P. O.Box20427
1775 Duke Street
Alexandria, V422320

Phone: (703) 838-6807

Fred Morgan
(Lifetime Founder)

Col
Retired: 1992
Home: 5617 Cresta Luna Court NE

Albuquerque, NI\4 871 1 1

Phone: (505) 856-5025
Business: [t/lanager,PublicAffairs

Jacobs Engineering GrouP,
lnc.
2155 Louisianna Blvd. NE
Suite 10,000
Albuquerque, NIV 87110

Phone: (505) BB0-2516
Fax: (505) 845-5686
E-tVlail: fmorgan505@aol.com

Michael J. Paoli

Business

Captain
Associate
US Air Forces in Europe
(usAFE)
Unit 3050 Box 120
APO EA 09094-0120

Stephen H. Pivnick
Sl\4Sgt

Retired: 1993
Business: BlTRW/PA

720 Chappie James Avenue
Room 106
Keelser AFB, IVIS 39534-
2603

Joseph W. Purka
(Lifetime Founder)

Col
Retired: 1996
Home: 9016 Triple Ridge Road

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Ron Rand

Home

Col
Associate
P. O. Box 65464
Langley AFB, VA 23665-
5464
Director of Public Affairs
Air Combat Command
1 15 Thompson Street
Suite 211
Langley AFB. VA 23665-
1 987
(BO4) 764-5471

Business:

Phil Ratliff
(Lifetime Founder)

Lt Col
1 991
6932 Cherry Creek Drive
Itlontgomery, AL 361 17
(3s4) 277-5932
President and COO
Henley's lt/lemorial Company
1601 tVt. IVeigs Road
It/lontgomery, AL 36 1 07
(334) 263-0291
(334) 265-7522
pm ratl iff @ world net.att. net

Richard G.'Dick' Schaller
Major

Retired: 1969
Home: 1746 North 6th Place

Port Hueneme, CA 93041
Phone: (805) 486-4824

Phone

Retired:
Home:

Phone:
Business

Phone:
Fax:
E-lVail:
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Joe Shosid
(Lifetime Member)

It/aj Gen
Retired: 1987
Home: 1612 Ems Road West

Fort Worth, TX 761 16-1828
Phone: (817) 738-9313
Business: Same
Phone: (817) 735-8711
Fax: (817) 731-4340

George Sillia
lVlajor

Retired: 1995
Home: 4701 Warner Ave. Apt 306

Huntington Beach, CA
92649

Phone: (714) 840-5351
Business: lt/lcDonnellDouglasC-17

Program
2401 East Wardlow Fload
lVlail code 76-667
Long Beach, CA 90807

Phone: (310) 496-8515

Robert J

Retired
Home:

Phone:
Business:

Phone:

Sule
Col
1 992
6762 tvlars Criders Road
Cranberry, PA 16066
(412) 77s-2016
The Galbreath Company
4300 USX Tower
600 Grant Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15219
(412) 471-9500
(412) 471-0995Fax

Ronald K. Trithart
Major

Retired: 1988
Home: 4420 N. Camino De Carrillo

Tucson, AZ95750
Phone: (52O) 529-2747
Business: ConsumerCreditCounseling

Service
Phone: (52O)795-2227

Roy Whitton
(Lifetime Founder)

Col
Retired: 1981
Home: 101 Temptation Court

Lake Placid, FL 33852-6130
Phone: (941) 465-7048
Fax: (941) 465-7387



TEchnology HasPushed
Service Past The 'Wild
BlueYonder'..,
Recently, Air Force Chief of
Staff General Ronald R.
Fogelman has said several
times "As we approach the
dawn of the 2lst century, I
am convinced it will be the
century of aerospace power. . ."

Because this recognition
of the tremendous advances
in technology is exactly on
target, it seems only natural
that the United States Air
Force should seriously
consider changing its name
to the United States
Aerospace Force.

1907
U. S. SignalCorps

Aeronautical Division

For much of the past
decade, Air Force leaders
have shied away from
terminology they had used
for many years. Late in 1990,
key spokesmen began
substituting 'air and space'
for 'aerospace' in theirpublic
statements.

But recently, Air Force
scientists and technologists.
looking ahead to the 2lst
century in their December
1995 New World Vistas
study. noted that "the domain

1914
U. S. SignalCorps
Aviation Section

of conflict is moving from
Earth into space and even
into cyberspace," and that
"the future force will,
eventually, contain space,
ground, and airborne
weapons that can project
photon energy, kinetic
energy, and information
against space and ground
assets."

In the introduction to the
summary of the study, its

directors, Dr. Gene H.
McCall, Chair of the USAF

May 20-24,1918
Division of

Military Aeronautics

Scientific Advisoly Board.
and Mdor General John A.
Cortler. slritl "it is appropriute
tcl retlrrn to the idea tlrat
developlncnt of broad
superior
capabilities
thro Lr gh

application

technology will
maintain the United States
Air Force as the most
powerful and effective
aerospace force in the wodd
and will enable the Air Force
to discharge its
responsibilities as an equal
partner with the other
Services in the defense ofthe
Nation."

From terminology used
throughoutthe study, itis clear
that while some Air Force

1918
Air Service

spokespersor.rs continue to
avoid the term "aerospace"
when speaking of military
action, other key officials do
not. No one has ever

o
2000
U. S,

Aerospace Force

explained the reasons for
preferring "air and space" to
"aerospace." Air and space
is an inherently divisiveterm,
which, at least subliminally,
implies a significant
operational disjunction
between the atmosphere and
the regions beyond.

1 926
Air Corps

Isn't today's Air Force
more than a military force
that operates only in the air -
as its name implies? Of what
does the air consist and what
are its boundaries? Does air

mean only the
atmosphere,as

in its

original
dictionary

definition?
Could the United States Air
Force more accurately be
called the United States
Atmospheric Force?

In addition to their
speaking of "air and space
superiority," some leaders

farbeyond the Earth's surface
can objects be seen by the
naked eye? Sorne objects, of
course. can be seen far

beyond the atmosphere - in
space. So, when we look into
the sky. what we see is
aerospace - not merely air.

These questions about
what is included in the world
"air," and how one should
define "sky" seem elemental,
but they are significant in
light of the dichotomy of
language in the official Air
Force lexicon.

In an article in the August
1958 Air Force Magazine,

1941
Army Air Forces

Air Force Chief of Staff
General Thomas D. White
mentioned aerospace
publicly for the first time.
The Air Force began using
the word widely in 1958 and
adopted A e r o s p ac e P ow e r fo r
Peace as its slogan in 1959.
The term was adopted in Air
Force doctrine manuals and
used regularly for three
decades to define the total
expanse beyond the Earth's
surface as an undivided
operational realm.

Aerospace has been
embraced as an aptanduseful
termby industry, science, and
education.

In 1997, as the U. S. Air
Force celebrates its 50th year

1947
U. S. Air Force

as a military departrnent. it
should settle on one word to
describe its primary
operational nredium.

...TtmOt@nturylsRight
TimeTo Update Air Fore
Name ,,,1lf;:l,1lr':ffi:::'#:
referinrheirpublicspeeches ffi"Ti' - 

just three years

to "dominance of the *]:r " fran(lenningsHow high is the sky? How

News & Notes welcomes
opinion pieces. Publication
is at the editor's discretion.

11



Prop Wash

Jet Blast
&

't!

New Lifers. . .
A specialwelcome to Janis Witt who has
joined as a Lifetime Member. . . and
congratulations to Leslie Fraze and Joe
Shosid who have upgraded to Lifetime
Member status.

Welcome Aboard To . . .

Grace Blancett Rosemary Brady
Steve Dry Gary Emmons
Art Futch Jon Hanson
J. B. Kump Robin Loving
Larry Manning Donna Pastor
John Plantikow Sherie Sams
Bill Schell Nick Stam

Of Malt, Hops & Letters. . .
Mike Wallace turned over daylo-day
operation of his Left Hand Brewing
Company - distributing in seven states and
looking at a $2 million expansion - to his
son and a partner, claiming 60-70 hours
per week too much for his'golden years.'
Now, he whiles away his time as part
owner of a new brew-pub in LonQmont,
Colorado; researching materialfor a novel;
and writing magazine, newspaper, and
trade pub articles. Way to slow-down Mike.

WayToGo...
Ray Crockett director of communications at
Lockheed Aeronautical Systems Company
. . . 'Best of the Best'winne4 Captain Brett
Morris picked for Major two years early.

An'AOne,An'ATwo...
When the combo from the ACC Band began
to play for the Annual Membership Meeting it
stirred lots of memories for Matt Lipartiti. His
dad, Army Warrant Officer Tito Lipartiti, led
the Air Corps Band for Langley's 2nd Bomb
Group in 1930. Matt was a student at
Newport News High School back then.

Our Tel Aviv Connection . . .
Dan Woolley VP lnternational Business
Development for Memco Software lnc.
headquarted in Tel Aviv. Dan's office is in
D.C. but he is in the'different-city-a-day'
travel mode.

Special Thanks To . . .
Don Brownlee & Aerojet; Hugh Burns &
Lockheed Martin; Bob Carroll & Pratt &
Whitney; Dave Cole and Earl Flick &
Aerospace Corporation; Chuck Cooper & The
Retired Officers Association; Wayne Corbett &
The Mighty Eighth Air Force Heritage Museum;
Ray Crockett & Lockheed Martin Aeronautical
Systems; Katie Cutler & Crown Vantage;Tom
Fitzpatrick & Principal Mutual Life; Bob Gibson
& Oral Designs; John Gulick & Computer
Sciences; Bill Hansen & Leader Dogs for the
Blind;Jim Hart & PanEnergy; Doug Jacobsen
& Douglas Aircraft; Ed Johnson & Johnson
Public Relations; Art Jungwirth & IMAX
Theatre; Larry McCracken & McDonnell
Douglas; Fred Meurer & Pittsburgh & Midway
Coal-Chevron; Barney Oldfield;Jim Reinhard &
Northrop Grumman; Mark Rosenker &
Electronic lndustries Association; Dave Shea &
Hughes Electronics; Ed Sowa & Sowa
Advertising; John Terino & Terino
Communications; Mike Terrill & Los Alamos
National Laboratory; Mike Wallace & Left Hand
Brewing Company;Joe Wojtecki& E. Bruce
Harrison Company; John Worthington &
Security Seruice Federal Credit Union whose
sponsorships and gift items made the Annual
Membership Meeting in Hampton the most
successful ever.

Applause, Applause. . .

Thespian, lru Ziff, whose credits include
NBC's'Homicide: Life on the Street,' has just
completed a run in Phoenix in'Conversations
With My Father.' Reviewer MarshallW.
Mason noted "Stirring to the heart is lru Ziff
as the Yiddish actor Zaretsky . . ."

Author, Author. . .
Bill Anderson, the author of many books,
including 'Bat-21,' which became a movie
starring Danny Glover and Gene Hackman,
has turned his versatile pen on hospitals. The
impetus for'How to Suruive Hospital Care or
WhyThey KeepThe Bedpans lnThe Freezer'
was his open-heart surgery. While we don't
know how many stitches Billhad, with chapters
that include'Be LeenJ of Surgeons Bearing
Chain Saws; When Not to Grope Your Nurse;
Should You Have Sex During Surgery; and
Never Shake Hands With a Proctologist' you're
sure to be in stitches without the benefit of a
scalpelwhen you read this book. lf your local
bookshop can't get it, call Lengendary
Publishing at 1 -800-358-1 929.
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